MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF THE NORTH BABYLON PUBLIC LIBRARY HELD ON TUESDAY, AUGUST 15, 2017
The meeting was called to order in the Library by the President, Mrs. Fogel at 6:04 p.m.  Dr. Wroblewski, Mrs. Schechtel, Mrs. Leibowitz, Mr. Horowitz, Library Director, Mrs. Nicolazzi, Librarian III and Mrs. Ledesma, Secretary were present.  Ms. Hare was absent.
On a motion by seconded by Dr. Wroblewski, it was unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the July 18, 2017 Annual Reorganization Meeting and the July 18, 2017 Board Meeting.
On a motion by Mrs. Leibowitz, seconded by Dr. Wroblewski, it was unanimously agreed to accept the amended Cultural Programming Fund Treasurer’s Report for June.

On a motion by Mrs. Leibowitz, seconded by Dr. Wroblewski, it was unanimously agreed to accept the Cultural Programming Fund Treasurer’s Report for July.

On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to accept the Library Fund Treasurer’s Report for July.

On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to accept the Financial Report for July.
The Director’s Statistical Report for July was noted. 

On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to pay the bills on General Ledger Trial Balance No. 813.
On a motion by Mrs. Leibowitz, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to approve the August Disbursements from the Cultural Programming Fund.
Mr. Horowitz reported that the September/October News & Notes went to the printer and the email blast was sent on August 14th.  Mr. Horowitz advised the Trustees that our New York State Department of Education application for the parking lot expansion project will arrive in Albany this week to begin the process.  It may take up to forty-three weeks to receive approval.  It was also reported that we received a grant check in the amount of $388,000, which is 90% of the full award.  We are owed an additional 10% which will bring the total amount awarded in grant funding to $432,000.  Mr. Horowitz noted that after the Trustees approve the application for the parking lot expansion project at tonight’s meeting, we will be ready to submit the grant application for this year.  Mr. Horowitz advised the Board that the Town of Babylon cleared out the sump area on Monday.  Mr. Horowitz reported on the Trustees in the Know program.  One of the guest speakers was Joseph Eisner, a very knowledgeable speaker who has been a respected expert on library finances for many years.  One of the other topics covered was Cybersecurity.  Mr. Horowitz expressed that the program was for worthwhile and informative. 
On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to proceed with the parking lot expansion project.
On a motion by Mrs. Leibowitz, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to submit the grant documentation for the parking lot expansion project.

On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to authorized Leave Without Pay for Kataryna Szmidt.
The Director’s Report was noted.

The Department Head Report was noted.
On a motion by Mrs. Leibowitz, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to approve the Personnel Report as presented.
On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to adjourn to executive session to discuss personnel matters at 6:16 p.m. 

On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to adjourn from executive session at 7:03p.m. and resume the regular business of the meeting.


The next meeting of the Board will be held on September 19, 2017 at 6:00 p.m.

On a motion by Mrs. Fogel, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 7:03 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,







           Heidi Leibowitz






           Secretary

